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NOTES OF THE MEETING OF GREETWELL PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON  

MONDAY 3RD DECEMBER 2018 IN THE OLD SCHOOL, MILL HILL, NETTLEHAM 

 

PRESENT:  Councillors John Taylor (Chairman), Mrs Sarah Bates (Vice Chair),  

           Keith Johnson, Mike Taylor, Chris Thatcher 

           District Councillors Mrs Anne Welburn, Maureen Palmer 

           Christine Myers (Clerk) 

 

115 – 18/19  PARISHIONERS ITEMS 

 

Concern had been raised about a vehicle parked on West Drive.  However since this had been an 

item on the Greetwell Facebook page the matter appeared to have been resolved. 

 

116 – 18/19  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

 

Councillor Alex Harris, County Councillor Ian Fleetwood. 

 

117 – 18/19  CO-OPTION TO VACANCY OF COUNCILLOR  

 

No applications received. 

 

118 – 18/19  DECLARATIONS OF ITEREST ON ANY ITEMS ON THE AGENDA 

 

None declared. 

 

119 – 18/19  POLICE MATTERS 

 

Police Alerts received had been circulated to members and those on the residents email list. 

 

120 – 18/19  COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORT  

 

November brief received from CC Ian Fleetwood (attached to these minutes). 

 

121 – 18/19  DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT 

 

District Councillors Mrs Anne Welburn and Maureen Palmer both offered monies from their 

Community Fund towards a project in the parish.  Members considered that a marquee would be a 

welcome asset for use at parish events.  That Councillor Mrs Sarah Bates research a suitable 

marquee and liaise with the Clerk for completion of application forms, unanimously Resolved. 

 

122 – 18/19  CORRESPONDENCE AND REPORTS 

 

a) Correspondence received and circulated to members, *circulated to residents email 

list. 

 

*12.11.2018 – CC Ian Fleetwood’s brief 

 *13.11.2018 – Police alert – Roofing scam 

15.11.2018 – Rural Crime matters 

15.11.2018 – Planning permission 138325 
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18.11.2018 – Confirmation received that representative of Local Police 

        Independent Advisory Group will attend Annual Parish Meeting 

*22.11.2018 – Traffic restrictions – Lincoln Christmas Market 

25.11.20018 – Police alert – burglary in Langworth 

26.11.2018 – Police Alert – Break in at Langworth 

28.11.2018 – Notification that Greetwell Fields Lane (Bunny Run) will be closed 

         from January 2019 – May 2020 

28.11.2018 – Notification from Anglian Water of new Lincoln to Grantham pipeline – it was 

noted that this was a major project and unanimously Resolved that a reply be sent 

commenting that Anglian Water should be working with Persimmon Homes and the bypass 

contractors in order to minimise disruption to residents. 

 

b) Village Gateways – Quotation received in the sum of £1,384.80 excluding VAT.  A price 

was awaited for fitting. 

 

That the Parish Council continue with this project subject to costings being acceptable 

proposed by Councillor Mrs Sarah Bates, seconded by Councillor Chris Thatcher and 

unanimously Resolved.  

     

c) Resurfacing of Westfield Drive footpath – reply awaited from LCC Highways. 

 

d) Report by Councillor Alex Harris on Councillor Training – deferred till next meeting. 

 

123 – 18/19  THE CHASE 

 

a) Compulsory purchase of land by Lincolnshire County Council – update – The Parish 

Council’s solicitor had stated that he was still awaiting the draft transfer from the County 

Council’s lawyer. 

 

b) Works by Anglian Water – update – It was noted that reinstatement had now been carried 

out and the agents for Anglian Water were seeking confirmation that the Parish Council 

were satisfied with the condition of the reinstatement.  That the Chairman inspect the site 

on behalf of the Parish Council Resolved unanimously. 

 

124 – 18/19  FINANCE 

 

a) Income - The Chase Account – Interest - £2.64 

 

b) Accounts for payment 

 

Mrs B Solly – Internal Audit = £30.00 

Mrs C Myers – expenses = £9.22 

LALC – Lunch for Councillors training day – A Harris - £8.50 

Nettleham PC – Room hire = £9.00 

EKM Ltd – Play area inspections from 23.7.18, to 8.11.18 - £180.00, VAT £36.00 

      = £216.00 

 

c) Internal Audit – The Accounts to 31.11.2018 had been checked by the Internal Auditor and 

confirmed to having been kept in good order. 
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d) Consideration of request for financial assistance by Citizens Advice Bureau – That 

the Parish Council do not make a donation – Resolved unanimously. 

 

e) To consider a community project for Community Funds from District Councillors Mrs 

Anne Welburn and Maureen Palmer – See minute 121 – 18/19. 

    

f) To prepare the budget and set the Precept for 2019/20 - To set Budget/Precept for 

2018/19 – Careful consideration was given to the budget figures for the next financial year 

taking into account the following and funds required:-  

 

Balance in Co-op Bank to 31.11.2018 = £6433.00, includes funds held in Events budget = 

£803.96, Contingency Fund - £200.00 

 

The Chase account stands at £17,676.84.   Funds spent to date on The Chase £1678.30 + 

£100.00 administrative charge. To be reimbursed to the main parish council account at the 

financial year end. 

 

 Amount required 

Administration – Clerks salary, 
superannuation, expenses, membership of 
Lincolnshire Association of Local Councils, 
Room hire for meetings, stationery/computer 
cartridges, training courses for Councillors, 
Information Commissioner fee 

5287.00 

Insurance 
 

£300 

Audit fees £80.00 

Flower tubs, Westfield Drive £75.00 

Newsletters £300.00 

Contingency fund (parish maintenance) £200.00 

Events Budget £200.00 
 

Parish Enhancement Projects £1,000.00 

Parish Council election 2019 £372.00 

Total 
 

£7814.00 

 
Administration charge of £100 to be taken from The Chase Account 

 
Reserves at year end to be used for: Parish maintenance/contingency - notice boards, 

seats, bus shelters. 

 

That the above figures be agreed and that Greetwell Parish Council precept upon West 

Lindsey District Council the sum of £7,700.00 for the 2019/20 financial year, unanimously 

Resolved. 
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125 – 18/19  PLANNING ITEMS 

 

Application 138635 – Request for a scoping opinion for proposed development of a 55km 

potable water pipeline from Lincoln to Grantham with associated infrastructure including 

partially buried 20-million litre bulk potable water storage tank, 3km connecting pipeline to 

Anglian Water (AWS) site at Bracebridge Heath ('Bracebridge Spur'), connecting sections of 

pipeline to the existing Central Lincs Trunk Main, partially buried 3-million litre break tank 

and the erection of 3 pumping stations (the 'Grantham Resilience Pipeline Project')  -  

 

LOCATION: Long Leys Road, Lincoln to AWS site at Harrowby, East of Grantham (within 

the Lincoln City Council, West Lindsey District Council, & South Kesteven District Council 

administrative boundaries)   

 

That comments by Parish Council to be forwarded to WLDC be ‘Anglian Water should be working 

with Persimmon Homes and the bypass contractors in order to minimise disruption to residents’ 

Unanimously Resolved. 

 

126 – 18/19  CLERKS REPORT 
 
The Clerk reported that she had been informed by LCC Highways that the bus shelters along the 
A158 would undergo renovations in the New Year and that the two in North Greetwell would be 
included. 
 
The Play Area Inspector had stated that new bushes were required to the see saw at The Chase 
the cost being between £100 - £150.  A firm quotation would be supplied. 
 
127 – 18/19  CHAIRMANS COMMENTS – None 
 
128 – 18/19  DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
 
 7th January 2019, Old School, Nettleham. 
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Cllr. Ian Fleetwood's - December 2018 brief: 
The latest on, what’s happening in the public sector in Lincolnshire. 
Wishing you all a Merry Christmas. 
 
County council announces departure of Chief Executive Keith Ireland: 
A joint statement by Keith Ireland and Leader of the Council Martin Hill OBE said: 
“Over the last few months, it has become clear that we do not share the same approach to a number of 
important issues that are facing the council, and, in these circumstances, we are agreed that a parting of 
the ways is the best way forward for both of us. Whilst unfortunately things have not worked out, we are 
united in wishing each other the very best for the future.” Councillor Hill added “I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank Keith for his work and the energy he has brought to it. I wish him every success for the 
future.”  
 
Ofsted and CQC praise Children's Services for special needs support: 
Services for children and young people with special educational needs and disabilities (SEND) in 
Lincolnshire are strong and effective. That’s the headline from an Ofsted and Care Quality Commission 
(CQC) inspection into the effectiveness of local services following the SEND reforms outlined by 
government in 2014.  
https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/news/ofsted-and-cqc-praise-childrens-services-for-special-needs-
support/133208.article needs support 
 
Lincolnshire receives an extra £13.7m for road repairs: 
The Department for Transport has revealed Lincolnshire’s share of the £420 million of roads funding 
announced in the Budget. Within the East Midlands, Lincolnshire was given the biggest funding boost, 
netting almost a third of the money granted to the region. 
Last year’s nightmare winter and the long-hot summer have both taken their toll on the roads, and this 
£13.7m will help us undo some of the damage over the 5,500 miles of road to maintain. 
https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/news/lincolnshire-receives-an-extra-%C2%A3137m-for-road-
repairs/133155.article 
For the latest news on roadworks in Lincolnshire, visit www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/roadworks. 
 
Help name Lincolnshire's biggest gritters: 
Can you come up with something creative, original, and ideally Lincolnshire focused to rival Spready 
Mercury or Basil Salty? The county council is inviting people to help name its four biggest gritters. “You can 
share your suggestions with us on Facebook and Twitter by using the hashtag #WittyGritty but you’ll need 
to get them in by midday on Friday 14 December.” 
You can find the county council @LincolnshireCC on Twitter and at facebook.com/lincolnshirecc on 
Facebook. https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/news/help-name-lincolnshires-biggest-gritters/133211.article  
 
Lincoln Eastern Bypass update:  
Lincoln Eastern Bypass update – Heighington Road overbridge work to begin 
https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/news/lincoln-eastern-bypass-update-%E2%80%93-heighington-road-
overbridge-works-to-begin/133156.article 
Lincoln Eastern Bypass Archaeology contractor earns national recognition 
https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/news/lincoln-eastern-bypass-archaeology-contractor-earns-national-
recognition/133168.article 
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https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/news/lincolnshire-receives-an-extra-%C2%A3137m-for-road-repairs/133155.article
https://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/news/lincolnshire-receives-an-extra-%C2%A3137m-for-road-repairs/133155.article
http://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/roadworks
https://twitter.com/LincolnshireCC
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The Wider Determinants of Health Inequality in Lincolnshire: 
The Public Health Intelligence Team have produced a detailed statistical analysis of how wider 
determinants of health can impact on health outcomes across Lincolnshire. The report, available on the 
Lincolnshire Research Observatory website, is aligned to five themes: Demographics and Deprivation, 
Education and Aspiration, Economy, Environment and Community, and Health and Wellbeing. 
http://www.research-lincs.org.uk/Document.aspx?documentID=1789 
 
Dementia support service survey: 
If you have experience of dementia or memory loss with a family member or friend, as an informal carer or 
through work, then we would like to hear from you. Please fill in the survey below, the results of which will 
be used to inform the re-commissioning of our dementia support service. Alternatively you can contact 
Helen Bromley on 01522 553865 to arrange discussion over the phone or face to face. 
https://snapsurveys.lincolnshire.gov.uk/snapwebhost/s.asp?k=154391877767 
 
Latest updates to the JSNA: 
Each of the Joint Strategic Needs Assessment (JSNA) topics is reviewed annually.  Four topics have been 
updated in September and October, including:  Diabetes, Strokes, Falls and Obesity.  In addition, a new 
topic on Neurological Conditions is now available.  View the full JSNA at http://www.research-
lincs.org.uk/JSNA-Topics.aspx 
 
Connecting the county through online music tuition: 
An exciting way of teaching an instrument online is being piloted by Lincolnshire Music Education Hub, in 
partnership with NYMAZ and the Connect:Resound project. It is hoped that this kind of tuition will reach 
more children especially those in isolated rural areas. For more details 
see www.lincsmusicservice.org/lmsdigiteach or contact Rebecca Barmby, Lincolnshire Music Service, 
01522 553354. https://www.nymaz.org.uk/connectresound 
 
National recognition for music project: 
Lincolnshire Music Education Hub (LMEH), led by Lincolnshire Music Service, has been shortlisted for the 
National Music Council Major Award 2019. This is an incredible achievement and would not have been 
possible without the efforts of LMEH and its partners. To read more, please see 
http://www.mec.org.uk/news/ 
 
Career & Job Opportunities: 
There are job opportunities for everyone, and in particular we want young people in the county to know 
about these opportunities.  That is why we have created a website called www.theworldofwork.co.uk 
which has plenty of information on it. Schools have told us that it is an important asset to them, and we 
have recently added two new sections to help teachers, parents, and carers to illustrate the opportunities 
to young people.  The sections are a "Careerometer" which helps young people to understand what sort of 
jobs are relevant to their own interests, and "Because statistics matter" which tells them all about the type 
of salary and the number of vacancies that they can expect with that job. 
http://www.theworldofwork.co.uk/ 
 
Business advice: 
Businesses in Lincolnshire can benefit from receiving advice on how to grow, and potentially would be able 
to attract a grant, go directly to www.businesslincolnshire.com where advisers are available and will be in 
touch. 
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Moving Tourism on: 
Lincolnshire's heritage and environment provide a good platform for us to promote the area.  We have 
recently worked with our partners in district councils and the LEP to re-instate the 
www.visitlincolnshire.com website.  Please do have a look, the photography and messages are 
inspirational.  The website has been designed to act as a platform to other websites in order to avoid 
duplication.  
  
Lincolnshire Parent Carer Forum: 
LPCF Signposting & Information Event on 22nd January 2019 10:30-14:30 at Stanhope Hall, 1 Boston Rd, 
Horncastle LN9 6EY. Tel: 07925 232 466; Website: www.lincspcf.org.uk 
 
 
Thank you 
Ian              
Cllr. Ian Fleetwood 
Bardney & Cherry Willingham division. 
Tel: 07921 161113 or Email: cllri.fleetwood@lincolnshire.gov.uk 
 

 

http://www.visitlincolnshire.com/
http://www.lincspcf.org.uk/
mailto:cllri.fleetwood@lincolnshire.gov.uk

